

ACCREDITING COMMISSION for COMMUNITY and JUNIOR COLLEGES

Western Association of Schools and Colleges

Richard Winn, Interim President Raúl Rodríguez, Chair

EMAIL: accjc@accjc.org

www.accjc.org

March 27, 2017

Mr. Jeff DeFranco Superintendent/President Lake Tahoe Community College One College Drive South Lake Tahoe, CA 96150

Dear Superintendent/President DeFranco:

The Committee on Substantive Change of the Accrediting Commission for Community and Junior Colleges, Western Association of Schools and Colleges met February 27, 2017 to review the Substantive Change Application from Lake Tahoe Community College for a Change in location:

The Public Safety Career Technical Training and Education Program – South Bay Regional Public Safety Training Consortium to be relocated to the Coyote Valley Center operated by Gavilan College

The Committee acted to approve the substantive change.

On behalf of the Commission, I wish to express appreciation for the work that the College undertook to prepare this Application for Substantive Change. If you should have any questions concerning this letter or the Committee action, please don't hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Norvall. Wellsfry, Ed

Vice President

TELEPHONE: (415) 506-0234

FAX: (415) 506-0238

Dr. Michelle Risdon, Accreditation Liaison Officer cc:

Martina Fernandez-Rosario, U.S. Department of Education Chair, Substantive Change

Committee